
Elmer Township Meeting 
January 17, 2022 

Minutes 
 

 

 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm     

 

Members Present:  Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Jenni Layman, Treasurer; Sue 

Stenson, Trustee; Richard Ellis, Trustee  
    
Number of non-members present:  
 

December minutes approved as read. Treasurer’s report approved as presented. 

 

M-33:  Mike Benefiel from M-33 gave more information on the fiber optic quote. He presented detailed 

quotes on the cost amounts for the various roads, which totaled approximately $251,459.   He did say that 

he’s waiting for some other information that may possibly lower those costs considerably.  The county also 

has not confirmed the amount they will put towards this project.    

 

Emergency Hall Use: Mike Bowers, Emergency Management Coordinator, would like to use Kittle Hall as 

an emergency shelter in the future.  He will be looking for volunteers who would be here whenever anyone is 

using the hall during a power outage or other emergency. He would also see about a generator in case the 

hall itself is without power.   

 

Board of Review will be taking online training in February. 

 

Summer tax: Motion to accept Mio School summer tax collection bid made by Sue. Second by Richard. 

All were in favor. 

 

A Franchise Request from Semco was received, regarding gas lines in Elmer Twp. Marty will review it. 

 

Budget was gone over by the board.  There are a few things to look into and finalize at the February 

meeting.  Some hall improvements were suggested such as fixing the front cement steps that are cracking,   

re-doing the retaining wall and possibly the parking lot.  

 

 Motion made to accept bills as presented.  Jenni/Sue.   Checks #3842 - #3862 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Submitted by 

Jeanie Smith, Clerk 

 


